
From: Verstegen, Thomas - DNR 
Sent: Friday, September 06, 2019 3:35 PM 
To: Jayne Englebert (jenglebert@msa-ps.com) 
Subject: Winners Circle Auto 
 
Jayne, 
 
I spoke to the closure committee yesterday and they were unanimous in the opinion that the site could 
not be closed with the upward trend in the MtBE contaminant level. I discussed the idea of a chemical 
injection as a remedial action and they would support that with evidence that it is an effective approach. 
Please proceed with your procurement of an injection event. 
 
TOM 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Tom Verstegen 

Hydrogeologist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
625 E. CTY Y, Ste 700, Oshkosh, WI 54901-9731 
Phone: (920)424-0025 
Thomas.verstegen@wisconsin.gov  
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